GHN 10/13/04


September CPR Analysis
Summary

· Negative CV grew by $555k, to $1,025k.  Approx. accounting: 1404 ($293k), 1407 ($123k), 1202/1203 ($75k), 1403 ($68k).  See below for analysis.

· Negative SV grew by $401k, to $968k.

Possible Source terms to offset ~$1M CV.

· WBS 432 D-to-C-site DC systems FY‑04 costs: ~$450k.

· WBS 612 NB water cooling: $240k.

· WBS 614:  Bakeout water system:  $38k

· Job 1304:  simplify trim coil system: $150k?  Need feedback on this.
· Do we still need 1300 hrs/yr. of HP tech. coverage in the TFTR test cell? ($258k)

· WBS 21:  simplify fueling system: 1 gas at a time: $100k.

· WBS 8 in FY06-08:  Ron re-visit.
Action: all come up with more ideas for cost offsets.

Details

12 Vacuum Vessel

· CV went from +$70k to -$5k.
1202 Vacuum Vessel R&D

· Payments to MTM or Rohwedder for PVVS.
1203 Vacuum Vessel Final Design
· Unbudgeted work on analysis of cold-vessel operation to support decision to delete VV heating/cooling system.

· Structural analysis & ICDs in the “last 10%” phase. Maybe took too much credit before.

· Still forecast FDR on schedule Feb., 2005.

1301  Conventional Coils

· Should be OK for TF PDR if Kalish stays focused on this job.

· Need to get samples made for testing.

1403  Modular Coil Final Design

· CV went from –$71k to -$139k.
· Variances growing; maybe took too much credit before. Unbudgeted work to modify drawings & specs to incorporate negotiated changes.

· Behind schedule on multi-filament check of deformed vs. undeformed coil, analysis and WP tests/analysis.

· Behind schedule on Type C final design deliverables.  Forecast slip in Type C FDR; will stage it to ensure procurement of longer-lead proceeds in time.

1404  MCWF  R&D
· CV went from +200 to -93k. Accrued a lot of cost in September, but took credit for progress as we went along. Cost reporting lagged progress reporting, now catching up with us.

· We have visibility of most of the costs now. Exception: contractors are entitled to the fee on the cancelled work. Accounting not yet final.

1406  MC Winding R&D

· CV unchanged since last month.
· Materials properties tests is all that remains, but taking longer than expected. Have a plan to wrap them up. Jim still owes Ron an estimate. Make sure we budget enough.
1407  MC Winding Facilities
· Heavy labor charges. We are collecting lots of costs here. Need to watch it.

· CV increased from -$384k to -$507k in August. Supports and clamps

· Why does JCR say $300k, but CPR = $206k? Ans: CPR incorporates the rate adjustments.

· Autoclave installation and PTP, had to rework twisted racetrack WF. In general the items in this job all turned out to be more expensive than expected, due to greater complexity, number of parts, etc. This job not flagged at Lehman review and never re-estimated. Almost finished now. 

· Corrective action: calibrate Job 1412 estimates based on 1407 experience.

Notes from September Job Status Meeting, 10/6/04
1250 VV Fab.

· Distribute MTM correspondence to larger group.  Brad wrote to Larry with that request. Who follows up besides Viola?

· Ron will put more detail into the schedule, based on the contract.

1203 Final Design
· Brad do triage on the ICDs. How much weight can we put on a port? WBS 3-WBS 12 ICD issue.

· Some progress on heating/cooling design. Urgent to get a heating/cooling drawing out to a vendor for estimates.

· Paul spent some time on cooling analysis requested by management. Some time on heating/cooling design- progress made but no credit taken.  Took too much credit earlier. Fred charged 100 hours, no one know what he did. Paul needs to follow up. Wayne will follow up with Fred.

· Still forecast FDR on schedule.

· No earned value, but substantial cost at ORNL (P.G.) and PPPL (Fred).  There will be variances here; need to follow up.  Being conservative on credit-taking?

1206 VV Weld Joint R&D (new job)

· Larry is welding up small samples in accordance with ORNL.

· Ron will follow up with Larry to get status.

1403 Winding & Assy. Design

· Type C FDR forecast slipped from January to February?  Does it jeopardize procurement of parts for production winding? If so, split the FDR? Wayne favors that.  Action: Ron has the lead to follow up with Jim C. et al. 
· TRC FDR Friday, 10/15.  On schedule. Wayne taking the lead in organizing.

· Estimated EV ≈ $90k, spent $200k ($150k at ORNL, $54k at PPPL).  Anticipate variances. HM assigned to update the materials properties data base. 2-3 weeks. Budget in 1403; move the task from WBS 19. Table until discussion of FY-05 plan. 

· Spent  a lot of time preparing for and attending conferences. Move budget (240 hours and M&S) from Type B and A drawings in FY-05 and M&S for travel. (Dave & Len)  Action: Ron. 
1406  Modular Coil Winding R&D

· ACC review will be Friday, Oct. 15.  Wayne will develop a charge.
· Kozub tasks planned through Nov. at least. This is about all that remains in 1406. Action: Jim update the estimate per meeting conclusions earlier this week.
1410  Twisted Racetrack Fab

· ACC review will be Friday, Oct. 15.  Wayne will develop a charge.
· New work: Straight tee got added to twisted racetrack job. Because: last mold was unsat., so we have to test a new bag-molding procedure.

· Wanr to start straight tee immediately after ACC.  Action: Hutch get Mike W. to make resources available, including Jim.
· Goal is to accelerate TRC significantly due to high risks.
1407  MCWF Facility

· Autoclave PTP 90%; to be finished this week.

· ACC review will be Friday, Oct. 15.  Wayne will develop a charge.
· Move 1407-107 and -109 (VPI prep.) to Job 1412. Link is potting of the straight tee which is a qualifier for the TRC. Ron
1409  MC Test Stand

· Needs technicians (Dudek/Kemp’s) for cryo line installation, and fab closed-loop LN system (task 155), fab. interim cryostat. Due Sept. 30, not much slack. Action: Hutch talk to Williams.
· FDR for closed loop LN2 system will be before Nov. 1.

· Critical issue is requirements design work for moving MCs into the facility and installing the cryostat. Needs Jim and Lew’s attention. Action: Hutch talk to Mike W.
· Targeting 1/28/05 for facility to be ready to test TRC, having tested the simple racetrack. Can’t slip it any later.

1701  Cryostat & Base design

· Cryostat FedBizOps industry comments on cryostat, needed for PDR. Decided the PDR can slip.
· Action: Wayne & Geoff need to agree on expectations for the PDR. Geoff owes us a FY-05 plan.  We will delay the PDR until later in FY-05.

1301  Conventional coils design

· Procurement of test services for CTD.  Action: Mike Kalish to follow up.

· Action: Hutch follow up with Williams regarding getting samples made.

· Mike needs to lay out his schedule for sample fab. and testing. Must be done before Feb.
1501  Structures

· In danger of becoming critical path. Needs attention to planning.
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